Appendix 4: Gibraltar Point Nature Reserve 
(Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust)
1. Visitor Data

Not supplied.
2. Employment data

17 staff are employed on site, involved with the Nature Reserve, Wash Study Centre and Visitor Centre/Cafe.
3. Comments and feedback from Kevin Wilson, Site Manager, Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust, 
Gibraltar Point National Nature Reserve
The Trust are working with partners to attempt to create a coastal country park north of the Skegness and Ingoldmells holiday resorts to expand coastal habitats and increase the carrying capacity for visitors along the whole coastal zone. 

The site manager reports problems with traffic overflowing out of the main car park on busy days, something which has escalated in recent years. A car park supervisor has had to be employed part time to help manage the situation and a parking capacity has had to be set to limit numbers of visitors to the reserve. 


Whilst the main visitor routes are reasonably well surfaced, the main access from the east dunes to the beach (the most popular beach access) is over c. 300 m of intertidal habitats. 

This causes a problem with erosion and the access has to be moved periodically. 


Last year, the north car park was renamed 'Beach Car Park' to intercept beach visitors further north where access to the beach is easier to manage although again involves traversing soft habitats.

 
There is marked seasonal variation in the visitor numbers with the main visitor periods consistent with summer (and other school holidays) as would be expected with the adjacent holiday resorts. A fairly low proportion of visitors come for specific natural history interest. 


Results from a visitor survey undertaken in 2007 are pending.  

The Gibraltar Road is a narrow single lane road and there are serious problems with the verges being undermined. Some coaches etc. find it difficult negotiating the gradient over the sea bank. 
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